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Ms. Louise H. Batten

300 Kenyon St. N.W.  #D-3

Olympia, WA 98502

August 17, 2006

Dear Louise,

I read your letter and am sorry that you found the evaluation “demeaning.”  I certainly did not intend to offend you.  While I understand that you want full credit, your work did not meet the expectations stated on the course syllabus.  To receive full credit, you needed to attend and participate in classes and workshops; complete the jigsaw and project assignments; and demonstrate an understanding of program content through response papers, weekly take-home quizzes, and the final test.

You lost credit for several reasons:

1. Frequent late arrivals in class – often you were 20 to 30 minutes late which meant that you missed the introductions to and explanations about the day’s workshop.

2. Unexplained and unexcused absences – your first absence occurred on a day when

      you were responsible for participating in a fishbowl seminar.  You missed the   

      seminar and did not turn in your paper until many days later.  Another absence

     meant that you missed participating in a required group project.  In both cases, your 

     absences affected your peers’ and your own access to experiences and information.  

     You did not offer to make up either of these missed opportunities.

3. The project you completed with a peer was quite poorly done.  You did bring quite resources to class but they were not connected to your topic.  The required paper was incomplete.

4. MANY pieces of work were late or not handed in until the class was over; you did not request an extension and I did not grant you one.  In your letter, you stated that I told the group they could have until Aug. 4th to hand in materials.  The materials I was referring to were self and faculty evaluations, not class work.

Maggie Foran told me that you requested admission to the next class in the special education endorsement sequence.  Loss of credit in the introductory class precludes continuing in the sequence so you will not be able to enroll in the fall, winter, or spring classes.

Louise, you and I had a long conversation about the difficulties you said you experience in your life and in school.  My advice to you was to seek an assessment of your learning needs in order to determine strategies you might use.  That is still my advice.  I wish you the best.

Sincerely,

Dr. Sherry Walton, Faculty

The Evergreen State College


Master in Teaching Program


(360) 867-6707 ( graduatestudies@evergreen.edu 


Lab I Room 3019 The Evergreen State College


Olympia, WA  98505
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